Penn State Berks Faculty Senate Council

Friday, March 31, 2006, 1:00-2:30 pm

Minutes
Attendees:  S. Snyder, L. Grobman, R. Zambanini (Officers);  M. Ansari, (Univ. Senator) A. Romberger (Parliamentarian & Univ. Senator); B. Bowers,  M. Dunbar, P. Esqueda, K. Fifer, H. Gourama, J. Hillman,  D. Litvin, H. Patterson, V. Rowe, S. Samson, S. Zervanos (Senate Council); C. Lovitt, S. Speece (Administration); R. Newnham (Faculty);


B. Hrusko (Student Representative)

1. Call to Order
2. Approval of Past Minutes – The minutes of the Penn State Berks Faculty Senate Council for February 24, 2006 meeting were approved unanimously. 
3. Reports of Officers 
· Chair (Steve Snyder)
 
· Council was asked to recognize two new members from EBC:  Sue Samson (present) and Mahdi Nasereddin.  As Council is aware it took until now to fill the vacant seats,  concern was voiced regarding the level of participation by faculty.  Members, especially Division Heads, are urged to encourage faculty to attend Council meetings as well as the upcoming Constitution Ratification meeting.
· The Constitution Ratification meeting and dinner will take place May 2. A formal invitation and announcement will be sent out shortly.  Fifty-one percent of the faculty members (fifty-five to sixty) are needed to ratify the Constitution.
· Vice Chair (Laurie Grobman) – No Report  
· Secretary (Bob Zambanini)

· Thank you to the EBC Division members who have filled the vacant positions on                            Council.
· Website changes will continue to be made once the freeze on website changes is lifted.
4. Unfinished Business – Appendix A
· Strategy to respond to the African-American Focus Group Report
· The FAC was charged by Senate to put together the responses and suggestions from the different divisions.  The Committee felt strongly that Council should go through the report which they compiled to determine recommendations and to create an action plan for funding and consideration by the Administration.
· It is important for us to let our African-American students know we care about them and they are welcome here at Berks.
· It was suggested that workshops on diversity issues in first year seminars could be used to address the issues and concerns in the report.  A weeklong seminar series at common hour for faculty, staff and students was also a recommendation.  Advanced planning, advertising and support from SGA will be important to create a campus wide focus.
· University policies are in place to deal with discrimination and harassment.  The Faculty Affairs Committee of the University Senate is sponsoring Policy 20-00, “Resolution on Classroom Policy”, which will be discussed and voted upon on April 25.  Once approved it will be placed on line and can be promoted to the students.
· A motion was suggested.  Motion: It is moved that Council accept the report of the Faculty Affairs Committee and forward it to the Diversity Committee for action.
· A vote was called.  The motion was approved, with one abstaining vote cast.
5. New Legislative Business (No new business)
6. Comments by Administrators 
· Dr. Susan Phillips Speece (Chancellor)
· Maureen Dunbar, Mike Bartolacci, Abdullah Konak and Cleo House were thanked for presentations, regarding their research, to the Berks Campus Advisory Board during their meeting last week.  
· New copiers are in place in several buildings.  Approval for the replacement of the copier in Luerssen is still being held by the Purchasing Department at University Park.
· Approval is still being sought from the FCC for a five watt receiver necessary to coordinate the new satellite clock system.
· Penn State Berks, as well as the other four educational institutions in Berks County, will be attending a meeting on possible participation in a Crime Fighting Consortium with the City of Reading.
· Dr. Carl Lovitt (Associate Dean for Academic Affairs)

· Two important events are scheduled for the end of the semester will include faculty and staff.   1.) The Common Reading Symposium May 10th - Kathy  Hutnick, from Lehigh University, will be the keynote speaker at this symposium and talk about Lehigh’s use of “The Kite Runner” as their common reading last year. 2.) Faculty Advising Workshop, May 12th- Eric White, Exec. Director of DUS at University Park will speak on his philosophy on advising.  There will also be a panel discussion.
· Commencement May 13 – Senate is asked to urge faculty to attend the breakfast and the ceremony.  Awards for Outstanding faculty in teaching and advising will be announced at the breakfast.
7. Reports of University Senators – Appendix B
· Mohamad Ansari

· Andy Romberger (No Report)
· Bob Zambanini

8.      Reports of Committees
· Strategic Planning and Budget Committee Report Meeting Minutes, March 17 and February 14, 2006  Appendix C&D (Randy Newnham)
· The reports deal with College funding and predicted funding cuts to the budget.  Many Senate members have not seen these numbers.  Dennis Mays, Finance Officer, worked with the Committee to put together this report.
· Permanent funding transferred to Lehigh Valley was for positions that had previously been funded at Berks were explained as just budget lines.  People, whose positions service the College, are now at one of the two locations.  Ex: An IST webmaster position was funded at Berks but is now at Lehigh Valley; a Division Head position now at Berks was funded at Lehigh Valley.  The budget line follows the position.
· Items listed as “Other cuts in permanent funding” were explained by the Chancellor.  The ½ percent deduction may be a one time pay back amount.  The 2 percent recession in 2006-2007 will happen.  The outlook for 2007-2008 is still questionable, depending upon the enrollments at other campuses which previously were lagging.
· Temporary cuts bothered the Committee because attracting more students will mean more funding will be needed to provide services.  These cuts will be for this calendar year and 2006-2007 will come from our growth money.  
9.     Forensic Business 
· Resolution by the College Faculty Assembly of Penn State Berks Regarding the Validity of the AD14 Review of the Penn State Berks Campus Chancellor – Appendix F
· Dr. Mohamad Ansari commented on the validity of placing the resolution under the heading of “Forensics” on the agenda.  After inquiring with the University Faculty Senate Parliamentarian and others, it was stated that there is no provision for this resolution to be voted upon as it stands.  He had no opposition to having the item moved on the agenda, if the majority of members approve.
· After some debate a motion was proposed to change the designation of the resolution to “Advisory and Consultative” to allow discussion of this resolution.  Motion:  Change the designation of the resolution to Advisory and Consultative and deal with the substantive issue.  A vote was called and the motion was passed unanimously.
· Dr. Ansari asked that the statement he read be entered into the record.  The statement is in response to an email which he received from faculty members of the Science division.
 

Dear Colleagues:

   
  
This is in response to the Resolution by the College Faculty Assembly of Penn State Berks 


regarding the validity of the AD14 Review of the Penn State Berks Campus Chancellor.  I find 


this resolution to be factually incorrect and inconsistent with the Policy AD14.
  

To be specific, the assertion that “WHEREAS, the current implementation procedure for AD14 


has been altered from all previous Administration Evaluations at Penn State Berks that were 


conducted by an 
appointed evaluation committee composed of administrators, faculty, and staff 


members primarily from locations other than Berks Campus” is factually incorrect.   Actually, the 


most recent AD14 review conducted on Dean Fred Gaige of Berks Lehigh Valley College was 


composed of 9 official members, 8 of whom were faculty and staff at Berks Lehigh Valley.  The 


Committee composition is not unusual.  For 
example, Penn State Harrisburg is currently 


conducting an AD14review for their Chancellor.  Their Committee is composed of 10 members 


only one of whom is external to the campus.   

    

 The resolution as written is inconsistent with the Policy AD14 which stipulates “Academic 


members of the unit being reviewed shall be significantly involved in the review process.”

     

Therefore, I urge support for the current implementation procedure for AD14.



Respectfully Submitted,



Mohamad A. Ansari, Ph.D.



Associate Professor of Mathematics 



Penn State Berks

· It was noted that the above mentioned item, referring to a provision # 4, was removed in the revised version of the resolution.  That revised copy was not included in the electronic copy or the paper copy of the meeting agenda and documents.  Due to the confusion over which document was to be considered, a motion was made to table the resolution until the Council was clear as to which version of the resolution would  be presented for consideration.

Motion: Table the resolution. Clarification was presented explaining exactly what 
“tabling the motion” would mean in regard to resubmitting the resolution to Council.   
The vote was then called.  The motion passed unanimously.
· Discussion of the Associate Dean Search
· There are currently thirty nine applications on line to the position.  The search will continue until May 1, 2006.  The application pool is very diverse and culturally rich.  
· It was noted by the Chancellor that the reason for going ahead with the search instead of appointing an interim to the position was to fill the position as quickly as possible.  If the right candidate is not found in the first pool, an interim can be appointed.
10. Announcements
11. Adjournment






